 MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STOURTON CAUNDLE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON 21ST MARCH 2016, AT 7.30P.M. IN THE VILLAGE HALL
	
	PRESENT: Chairman H. Walker, C. Jones, P. Lane, R. Paull.
	

	109.a
	TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES:
Apologies were received from District Cllr. Carr-Jones and County Cllr. Batstone as they were attending Lydlinch Parish Council meeting and J. Waltham.
	

	109.b
	APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF THE PLANNING MEETING HELD ON 3RD FEBRUARY 2016:
The minutes were approved and signed by the Chairman.
	

	109c.
	MATTERS ARISING THEREFROM:
· Cat Lane Hedges: Daybrook House cupressus hedge is to be removed.
Hedge near the bridge is very tall but does have traffic calming and lorry deterrent effect.
· Stur Credits project: Tony Nye is willing to bring a team to work in the play area sanding and treating the seat and also do some work on the footpath leading from Holt Lane down towards Woodrow. This will take place in the Easter school holiday. Parish Council to supply the wood preservative.
· Caravan at Holt Lane, alleged occupation: Planning application has not arrived, and deadline of January 31st now passed. Clerk will now formally approach NDDC to ask what is happening.
· Precept: C. Jones asked why the precept increase was being shown as 5.7% on the Council Tax demand when the Parish Council only asked for just over 2%. Clerk will investigate and contact NDDC for an explanation.
· Grass Cutting at Brimble Cottages: Mr. Lane said it was going to be difficult to cut the grass properly in future as large vehicles were parking on the grass and had churned up the area.
· PLANNING RESULTS: 
· Approved:
Reference: 2/2015/0710  Acorn Cottage, Golden Hill DT10 2JR
               Proposal: Erect three dormers to front elevation, dormer
              window to rear elevation and create a room in the roof.
              Refused:
Reference: 2./2015/1831, Brunsell Farm, Stourton Caundle
Proposal:  Erect 4 no. safari tents and form vehicular access.
	

	109.d
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: Not applicable.
	

	
	OPEN FORUM
The Chairman closed the meeting for questions and re-opened after 5 minutes.
	

	
	MAIN AGENDA
1. PLANNING
APPLICATION REFERENCE: 2/2016/0119
LOCATION: RAMILLIES FARM, STOURTON CAUNDLE, DT10 2JJ
PROPOSAL: Erect 1 No. two storey rear extension and 6 No. dormer windows.
There were no objections to the application, although already a large house, the property has large grounds and the extension does not overlook anyone.
Proposed to recommend for approval by R. Paull, 2nd C. Jones
	

	
	2. CELEBRATION OF HER MAJESTY THE QUEEN’S 90TH BIRTHDAY
Party is being planned in the car park of the village hall and Parish Council Insurers are to be contacted about cover. Clerk will contact party organisers to establish nominees for a sub-committee. The village hall insurance will cover the hall itself and the car park.
The police are to be contacted about borrowing some signs to slow and warn traffic at the entrance to Drove Lane.
Memorabilia: It was agreed as the event was not a historic jubilee there was no need for memorabilia to be purchased.
	

	
	3. APPOINTMENT OF INTERNAL AUDITOR FOR 2015/16
Mr. Holdstock has kindly agreed to undertake the internal audit again.
C. Jones proposed acceptance, 2nd by P. Lane. All agreed.
	

	
	4. INSURANCE RENEWAL:
Clerk has been approached by Zurich offering to quote. Insurance renewal is due on June 1st and it was agreed to ask for a comparative quote.
	

	
	5. A.G.M. and ANNUAL PARISH MEETING DATE:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Wednesday, 18th May 2016. The format of the meeting was discussed, and it was agreed that in future it would be a good idea to publish written reports in the Caundler Magazine before the meeting. Attendance has reduced and clerk will ask contributors for ideas about the meeting format.
	

	109.e
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS/MATTERS FOR NEXT AGENDA
· Mr. Oliver had asked about the broken Stourton Caundle sign in Stalbridge Road and clerk will contact Roger Bell to ask for a supply of the correct fixings and on receipt of these, C. Jones will repair the sign and any other similar problems.
· County Cllr. Batstone joined the meeting and she reported concerns about the way funding for council tax might change in the future with the combined authority changes. There was also a possibility of devolution for the southwest. There have been cuts in funding for youth centres and clubs although youth leaders will still work with young people. Sturminster Newton High School is trying to keep the youth centre going, co—coordinating with the leisure centre, hoping to reach a wider age range of children. There is also a new primary school to be built on the sports field in 2018.
· New field entrance has been made off Stokes Lane. Clerk to confirm permission has been given.
· The clerk reported that the e-mail address had ceased to send or receive on the previous Thursday, and DAPTC had telephoned on Monday to advise a new address with instructions for set up. This should result in a slightly cheaper cost of broadband from talk talk.
	

	109.f
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING  T.B.A.
	

	109.g
	TIME OF CLOSURE:
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.30p.m.
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